Tuolumne Fire District
18690 Main Street
Tuolumne, CA 95379
(209) 928-4505

March Department Report

e Ladder test was completed on March 26 for an estimated cost of $601.25
Thanks to Adam Arzter for lending us his trailer for transportation of the ladders to the Standard Cal Fire

® Repairs were made to the Air filling station by rebuilding two valves total cost of $49.25

® Language updated to reflex approved Intern stipend pay to $80.00 per extra shift worked above assigned days

® Google Suite cost was raised for our email accounts from $18.00 to $21.60

® 90 day DOT inspections completed on the apparatus

e District personnel assisted with the Veteran’s Ruck March on march 23" as EMS standby

e District personnel participated with playing basketball in the Special Olympics at Summerville High on March 23

e The Fire Chief is mentoring one Summerville High School Senior and helping with his senior project which is to
learn what it takes to become and volunteer firefighter. Brody Peters who is 18 years old and will be a member
of the District and enrolling in the Columbia College Fire Academy next fall

® We have one more recruit going through the hiring process which has already completed the Columbia College
Fire Academy and will be hired for our intern program

® Ohler cashed out his PTO time of 384 hours

¢ Engineer DeGraffis in his full time staff roll as of March 24t @ $16.00 hr with District benefits and CalPers

e CalFire is currently looking at all local cooperators agreements in the County to see if any changes need to be
made. They will be discussing results some time around July

¢ Board Directors were asked to make sure 700 forms were filed with the District and County

® Board Director were asked to provide a copy of current Ethics and Sexual Harassment online training to be filed
with the District and the County

e The Strategic Planning Committee received a draft copy of an administrative document from Chief New. No
action taken as of March

Please contact me with any questions or concerns.
Respectfully,
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Jeff Santi
Fire Chief




